
Dear Cub Parents,
What an amazing month October What an amazing month October was! Thank you for being a part of our exciting events. The 
Disaster Prevention Program in Kiyosumi Park on 26th was a meaningful learning program for 
both cubs and families. We experienced an earthquake and learned how to use a fire extingui-
sher. We also observed how parents and teachers could save people with AED. Having a picnic 
with our parents was a great way to end the day! Since then, cubs often demonstrate their 
knowledge from the program through drama play. 
Another wonderful event in October was the Autumn Fair! Everyone was wearing fabulous 
costumes and the school looked creepier than usual. But, wasn’t it fun to explore different 
parts of the school? Also, thank you for contributing to the donation!
Our October theme Our October theme was “Shapes and Patterns”. It was amazing to know that shapes are all 
around us. They’re everywhere! We identified and talked about different shapes we saw inside 
and outside our classroom. As we walked to the park, we spotted different shapes and 
patterns along the way. We also enjoyed the shape hunting game as well as creating shapes 
with natural materials. Furthermore, using different shapes we created Halloween inspired 
figures such as shape monsters, clowns and witches. In addition, we learned what patterns 
were. It was challenging at the beginning. However, we found out that saying a pattern loud in 
rhrhythm made it easier to recognise. 
In literacy, we focused on letters, MDGOCK. We can teach you how to write these letters 
verbally now! I spy worksheets is one of our favourite activities. You can challenge us as we 
are good at identifying beginning sounds of words! Most of us became confident with writing 
as our fine motor skills have been improved. In numeracy, learning numbers has always been 
fun! Most of us can now recognize numbers 1-17 and we can write those numbers as well. In 
Japanese class, we learned names of animals and made goldfish along a story. Just like the 
story, our goldfish also escaped from a fish tank and we went around the classroom to put 
them back in the tank. them back in the tank. We also tried “Janken - Rock paper scissors”! In PE, we did a lot of 
Halloween inspired activities. Not only did we extend our gross motor skills, but we also 
learned to work in a team and enjoyed each other’s company by cheering and working 
together!
Halloween Party was another highlight of the month! On 28th, everyone arrived in their fancy 
costumes. Trick-or-Treating walking was so much fun! We said “trick or treat” as we found 
pumpkins and teachers in unique costumes while walking around the school and along the 
river. We were so happy to get some treats in our Halloween bag. At school, we also made 
slime and wrapped Ms. Sheree and Ms. Eri to make mummies! At the end of the day, we had a 
cooking class with monster donuts. It was so delicious! 
And last but not the least, we had a new friend joining our school! And last but not the least, we had a new friend joining our school! Welcome Yuvaan to the 
Bear Cubs!! We also celebrated special days of our friend and a teacher. Happy birthday, Sofia 
and Ms. Poovi!!
Kind regards,
Cubs Team
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